
Submitter: Matthew Halbrook 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB243 

I don’t believe making more laws for criminals to break is going to help those of us 

who are law abiding citizens. They are already breaking other laws for fire arms what 

makes you think this one will make them go “oh man you know what. That’s one too 

many laws to break. I’m going to stop what I’m doing”. No they are going to ignore 

you just as they are now. I served 4 years in the marines and yet you want to say I’m 

not trusted to own certain firearms and have to wait for them? This is no different 

than the overly complicated system you have to go through to get suppressors. It 

took a few months to get mine. Am I more dangerous now because I have them? No! 

They are still loud. They just make it a little quieter so my nieces and nephews can 

shoot more of the fire arms. Some of them are hard on their ears even though they 

already have ear plugs in and ear muffs on.  So I went through all the redundancy’s 

and red tape to get some so they can have more fun during family outings. In my 

opinion they should be used more because it makes it so other around aren’t as 

affected by the sounds. People who live near angels would definitely like it if more 

people had them.  

 

90% of the fire arms I own are because my nieces and nephews like them. I am out 

here teaching them how to safely and responsibly handle and be around fire arms. 

Yet you want to make us criminals because we enjoy spending time together outside 

making loud noises.  


